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[Dr. McKinley, message, The Sower, The Seed and The Soils] 
Well, everybody loves a good story. Everybody loves a story with a happy 
ending and of course the story of Jesus is more than just a good story and 
a story with a happy ending, it’s a true story and it’s a story that will 
transform your life and I’m so thankful for the wonderful story of Jesus. 
But like you I enjoy many different stories that I get to hear and to 
learn from. 
 
A number of years ago the legendary actor and comedian, Jackie Gleason 
would often tell the story of a man who every day with regularity would 
make his way toward a border crossing. He was always riding a blue bicycle 
and on that bicycle he always had 3 cans, 1 was full of water, 1 was full 
of sand and 1 was full of nut and bolts and it would always bother the 
border patrol because they would try to take time to figure out what is 
this guy doing, they…they just knew that he was up to something, but they 
couldn’t figure it out. They would test the water. They would examine the 
sand. They would dig through the nuts and bolts. On a few occasions they 
would get him off and try to, you know, sort of frisk him down and figure 
out did he have something on him, but every time they did nothing was 
there. And then even on a few occasions they would take the bike and try 
to take the handlebars apart and figure out did he have something down in 
the bike? But the thing that was so strange is they could never find 
anything and they never saw him come back at the end of the day. But 
always the next morning he would show up on that blue bicycle there at the 
border. Well, finally after many years when this happened there was one of 
those border patrol guards who came to the end of his days and career 
there and he retired and he decided that he had spent his whole life in 
curiosity tryin to figure out what in the world the guy on the blue 
bicycle was…was smuggling and so he decided to position himself in a place 
where he could meet the man before he got to the border. And when he 
caught the man he said listen I gotta ask you a question, every day for 
years I’ve watched you come and go across the border, I never see you come 
back, I know that you’re smuggling something, but, hey listen I’m retired, 
I’m no longer any threat to you, I can’t do anything, I gotta know what 
are you smuggling? The guy looked at him smiled and said, why blue 
bicycles of course. Heh! [congregation laughter] Blue bicycles, isn’t it 
amazing how many times things in life that should be the most obvious can 
become obscure and how many times things that we think are obscure 
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actually help us to discover something that is actually very obvious and 
many times that happens because we are not able to see things as we need 
to see them. 
 
Jesus Christ came into a world that was filled with religious leaders and 
religious debate. He was in a region of the world and a part of the world 
a…, that had many religious perspectives and persuasions, but in 
particular among the people to whom He came, to the Jewish people there 
were Rabbis and teachers of the law who would spend hours every day 
discussing the truth of God and debating all the different issues of this 
life and of the life to come. But Jesus came into a world in which people 
were tired and fatigued from all of the wrangling over spiritual and 
religions issues and He began to speak very simply and plainly about the 
kingdom of God and He began to take things that should have been obvious 
that had become obscure because of all of the extraneous traditions and 
discussions that had gone on and He took them and began to relate them 
again in the form of a story. And through the stories that Jesus told He 
began to help people to see something of that which God intended for them 
to know and to understand about the kingdom of heaven. Jesus was a great 
storyteller. Certainly the story of Jesus is the greatest story ever told. 
But Jesus Himself used stories to teach us the great things about the 
truth of God and how God works in our lives both in time and what God is 
doing for eternity. He took stories and made them simple and easy for 
people to hear, but so many lost in that which was obvious, the truth 
because it was obscured by their own complexities and complications of 
thinking in that day and Jesus took things that had become obscure because 
of those same traditions and He made them something very obvious. It 
wouldn’t surprise you that if I told you Jesus was the greatest 
storyteller who ever lived and the stories that He told are found in the 
parables of the Bible and there are many of them. In fact it’s estimated 
that there are over 40 parables that Jesus told recorded in the gospels. 
But I find it interesting that of all the parables that Jesus told that 
the majority of them were found in the gospel of Luke. And so I wanna 
invite you tonight to take your Bible and open it with me and look with me 
in the gospel of Luke, chapter 8, because we’re gonna begin this study 
tonight, that we’re calling Tell Me The Stories Of Jesus. And we’re gonna 
seek together to learn the insight and to gain an understanding of 
spiritual truth that Jesus gave to His disciples and to those followers in 
the 1st Century that have great application and great insight for us in our 
living today. 
 
All the great communicators know that one of the greatest tools of 
communication is that of storytelling. It was Abraham Lincoln who said: 
 
“They say that I tell a great many stories and I reckon I do, but I’ve 
learned from long experience that plain people take them as they run, are 
more easily influenced though the medium of a broad and humorous story or 
illustration than any other way.” 
 
Well, certainly is Lincoln know that and said that and so many others have 
known that, Jesus knew that! And that’s why Jesus went against the grain 
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and against the stream as though it were of the culture of religious 
leaders in His day to highlight spiritual truth and insight for all of us. 
Now, it’s important as we start out that we ask and answer the question 
what on earth is a parable? What is a parable? Well, in its truest sense 
if you were to take and examine the Greek word “parabole” you would find 
that the word means to lay alongside, to put down alongside. And the idea 
of a parable is something that is compared or something that is alongside. 
In many ways it’s like a word that we know, it’s like something that is 
parallel and what Jesus did is that He took a spiritual truth and He took 
a common life story and He put them side by side in other that He might 
im…impact people’s lives and communicate that truth to those who would 
hear. And so it’s as thought we have spiritual truth and life situations 
running side by side. Now, a parable is not a fable. Fables are fictitious 
stories. Fables are stories that have maybe a moralistic meaning. But a 
parable is much more than a fable for it is a story, a picture that 
communicates a truth to each and every one of us. Some have said that a 
parable is didactic instruction in the form of a story. Others have said 
that a parable is a spiritual truth in a practical picture frame and 
others have said it’s simply an earthly story with a heavenly meaning. If 
I were to give you my personal definition this is how I like to think of 
parables. A parable is a common life story with a compelling spiritual 
truth. A common life story, something really that should be obvious, but 
it has a compelling spiritual truth and only is received by those who hear 
and who are willing to hear. And so through the 40 some odd a…, parables 
that we find in the Bible we learn a variety of tremendous truths that 
Christ has for each and every one of us and I find it interesting that the 
majority of them are found in Luke because Luke more than any other writer 
in the New Testament tried to present the humanity of Christ, Jesus the 
Son of Man. If you wanna read the largest description of the Christmas 
story where do you find it? You find it in the book of Luke because Luke 
took time to give us all the details that surrounded the birth of Christ. 
If you want to read something of what happened physically, humanly to 
Jesus in the final week in the passion of His life you read the gospel of 
Luke because it is there that Luke includes the details that He sweat 
drops of blood in the Garden of Gethsemane. He did everything that he 
could to give us the reality that this Christ who was the Son of God was 
also fully human as He was fully divine, the Son of Man and therefore it 
is Luke who gives us all the story and helps us to see and helps us to 
understand something of the wonder of what God wants us to know and to 
understand about the kingdom of heaven through the parables that are found 
here in the gospel of Luke. So let’s begin reading tonight Luke chapter 8 
and verse 4, Luke chapter 8 and verse 4, the Bible says: 
 
And when a great multitude had gathered, they had come to Him from every 
city and He spoke by a parable: 
 
Now this same account is found also over in the book of Matthew chapter 
13. In fact this parable is found in Matthew, Mark and Luke. But in 
Matthew we learned that this happened on the seashore and that Jesus got 
into a boat and pushed out a little way from the shore and used, as though 
it were, the prow of that boat, the…the bow of that boat a place to preach 
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and to speak to the people. It’s very likely when we go to Israel this 
year and I hope many of you will. Several have asked me even tonight and 
we’ve had a number of people sign up, but we’ll go to the place along the 
shores of Galilee where Jesus gathered with those followers and where He 
spoke to them and not very far from the edge of Galilee there, not only 
were there these beautiful surrounding plains and as though it were these 
rolling hills, there are the farmlands there and it’s very likely that 
when Jesus began to tell this parable that there were even farmers there 
working in the fields and this is what He said, He said in verse 5: 
 
5“A sower went out to sow his seed. And as he sowed some fell by the 
wayside; and it was trampled down and the birds of the air devoured it. 
6Some fell on rock and as soon as it all sprang up, it withered away 
because it lacked moisture. 7And some fell among thorns, and the thorns 
sprain up with it and choked it. 8But others fell on good ground, sprang 
up, and yielded a crop a hundredfold.” And when He had said these things 
He cried, “He who has ears to hear, let him hear!” 
 
Jesus told the story. Everyone could relate to the story and in all 
likelihood could even see the story unfolding there somewhere on the 
hillside near where they were standing. The story of the sower of the seed 
and of the soils. And here as we see this and as we hear this we begin to 
understand that Jesus is talking about that which is scattered and that 
which is received and a large measure that’s what’s happening in this room 
tonight. As I stand in this place I have the privilege of standing here 
and scattering what may seem to be nothing more than a scattering of words 
and you have an opportunity of receiving, receiving what I hope will be 
much more than just an assortment of thoughts or ideas, but will actually 
be truths that can impact your heart, your mind, your life and your 
future. And so it is that we begin with this very simple parable about the 
seeds and about the sower and about the soils and yet Jesus used this to 
give a picture of who people are and how people hear and what they do. 
Now, in all likelihood this is probably the first of the parables. I say 
that because of the way that we find it presented in each of the gospels. 
I don’t know that for sure, but it’s interesting that Jesus would choose 
this because it’s almost as though in the first of all the parables that 
Jesus was laying out the plan, the pattern and the purpose for how He 
would use parables to teach truths and to impact lives. Now let’s just 
take time to look at the parable and let’s be sure that you understand 
that I’m not gonna make up my own interpretation, but better yet this is 
one of the parables where Jesus Himself provided the interpretation. So 
all that I have to do at this point is to continue to read. Look with me 
in verse 9: 
 
His disciples asked Him and said, “What does this parable mean?” 
 
Jesus, what is this story? You…You come out here and You talk to us and 
You’ve laid this truth down. What does it mean? 
 
And He said, “To you it has been given to know the mysteries of the 
kingdom of God, but to the rest it is given in parables, that ‘Seeing they 
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may not see, And understanding they may not understand.’” 
 
He’s talking about what’s obvious and what’s obscure and then He said this 
in verse 11: 
 
“Now the parable is this: The seed is…” 
 
What? You say it with me. 
 
“…the word of God.” 
 
“…The seed is the word of God.” 
 
Jesus was using the picture of literal, visible, physical SEED to be a 
picture of what the Bible, the word of God is. The Bible is described in 
many different ways, it’s described as a light, it’s described as bread, 
it’s described as a sword. The Word of God is described a…, as milk, but 
here we see that it is described as seed and what Jesus is saying is that 
this seed has living quality, living power, it has vitality in it. There’s 
nothing wrong with seeds and nothing wrong with this seed. This is a seed 
that when it is scattered has impact and so Jesus related to His disciples 
that the Bible is the seed that is being sown into the field of life. 
Peter caught it, he understood this idea of the Bible being seed. In 1st 
Peter chapter 1 in verse 23 he said that we: 
 
23…had been born again not of corruptible seed, but of incorruptible 
through the word of God which lives and abides forever, 24because “All 
flesh is as grass, And all the glory of man as the flower of the grass. 
The grass withers, the flower falls away, But the word of the LORD endures 
forever.” 
 
This is a living seed and whenever it is being scattered it has power and 
potential to change lives. That’s why we honor the word of God in this 
ministry. That’s why this pulpit is central to everything that we do on 
this campus because everything we are and everything we do is word driven. 
Because if this book is not the living Word of God we don’t have anything 
to give the world; there is nothing. It’s not religious expression, 
tradition and idea. It’s not mystical experience and individual testimony; 
it is the power of the Word of God. And the power of the Word of God is 
found in the fact that it is living seed. So there’s nothin wrong with the 
seed. But the Bible tells us there was something different about the 
soils.  
 
But before I get to the soils let’s talk about the second aspect of this 
parable and that is the idea of the SOWER. Not only is there the soil 
there’s, I mean, excuse me, the seed, there’s the sower. And, of course, 
the question is who is the sower? Well, no doubt about it Jesus Himself, 
in this instance, is the sower. God has come into the world to walk among 
us, not being willing to be a distant deity and to stay away, but to be 
actively involved in what is happening in His world and here the sower has 
come to walk, here the sower has come to work and so God the Father is the 
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sower who has given the seed of the word. God the Son is the sower who 
stepped out of heaven and stepped in among us that He might sow His own 
life and death that He might be raised in power and in great glory, but 
also that He may sow the truth of the Word of God, the seed of God. But 
that’s not all; yes, the Father is the sower, the Son is the sower, but 
even Jesus Himself said concerning you and me:   [John 20:21] 
 
…”…As the Father has sent Me, so send I you into this world.” 
 
God has sent you and me on a seed sowing mission and just as it is the 
mission of the Father and the mission of the Son to be about the business 
of sowing, God has invited us and God has given us the opportunity to be 
His sowers in this world and we have been sent forth into this world to 
sow the seed of the word. Now when you hear of the idea of sowing and 
being a sower let me be sure that you understand that in that day and in 
that time sowing and…and sowing of seed was not like we think of it today. 
Today we’ve mechanized everything and we’ve made things such that when we 
sow we tend to put a hole and drop a seed and put a hole and drop a seed 
and put a hole…and it’s goes down a row and we have great, tremendous 
a…a…, machinery that will even do that in large and massive fashion in the 
farmland and we do that in our beds, in our flowerbeds when we plant and 
when we sow. But, the idea of sowing here was that of broadcasting. Often 
there would be, as though there were, a bag or a sack over the back of the 
sower and he would reach in and take a hand full of seed and he would just 
throw the seed and broadcast the seed and the seed will fall in a variety 
of different places and that’s the picture here. The picture is that the 
sower is sowing everywhere and the seed is scattering all out around in 
the field, in the fields of the world and as the seed is being sow there’s 
power in the seed and the sower is fulfilling his mission. 
 
But then we come to the SOIL. The soil and Jesus says that there are 4 
kinds of soil that are touched by the seed. I thought about calling this 
message as I was talking to someone earlier tonight, what kind of dirt are 
you? Heh! It’d be a great title wouldn’t it? [congregation laughter] But 
that’s really what Jesus is talking about here and what does He say about 
the soil? Well, He says one type of soil, He talks about it here down in 
verse 12 He said there are: 
 
“Those by the wayside who are the ones who hear; and then the devil comes 
and takes away the word out of their hearts, lest they should believe and 
be saved.” 
 
There is the WAYSIDE. What is the wayside? Well, in that day, of course, 
they didn’t have a…, many times the kinds of roads and…and…and sidewalks 
that we have today and many times the pathways would make their…their ways 
around the edge of the field and so there would often be a path where 
people would walk between fields and along the fields and it would get 
padded down, as though it were, and over time it became almost like a 
concrete sidewalk and people would walk along the edges of the field and 
sometimes when the seed was falling it would not only fall in the…in the 
soil that was there for cultivation it would land on the wayside, it would 
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land on what would be, as though it were, the traveled path; on that which 
was hard and that which was callous and it wouldn’t be long until the 
birds would come and land on that nice flat, hard surface where the seed 
would just stand and they would take the seed and make food from the seed. 
Birdseed, as though it were! And the Bible says that there is a soil like 
the wayside, that when the word of God is scattered it hits a callous 
place, a hard place and it doesn’t penetrate and what happens is is that 
Satan, like the birds of the air, comes and steals away the seed that they 
will not hear and that they will not believe. Every time we gather in this 
place there are those who come with wayside hearts. Sometimes it’s because 
of the callousness of sin. They’ve lived out their lives doing what they 
wanna do, doing it their way and one of the reasons that many people are 
not saved is because they want to live in sin. They love their sin! They 
love their lifestyle. They love their choices. They love their freedom 
from God and therefore it doesn’t matter how many sermons they hear or 
spiritual truths they’re around the seed is good, but the soil is hard and 
they’re calloused by sin. And yet sadly not only are there those who are 
calloused by sinfulness, there are those who are calloused because they 
just, well, they’ve never responded to what they’ve heard. They…they’ve 
had the seed scattered, they know the gospel; it’s like the pastor spoke 
of Sunday, they got it in their head, but it’s only at the surface level, 
it’s never penetrated down into the heart and therefore they’ve never 
received and they’ve never believed on the name of Jesus Christ. And so 
Jesus talks about this wayside soil, that which is calloused, that which 
cannot be productive because nothing can penetrate it; it’s hardened by 
the sin of the world, it’s hardened to the gospel and the Bible says that 
it is a very serious thing for us to have exposure to the Word of God and 
to let the Word of God be met with hardness and callousness of heart. But 
that’s not all that He talked about here. He says in verse 13 that: 
 
“There is one who is like the rock and when they hear they receive the 
word with joy; but these have not roots, who believe for a while and in 
time and in temptation they fall away.” 
 
There’s a lot of limestone ROCK all over the Middle East and of course 
many times you’ll have a layer of rock and then with the wind and with the 
movement the soil will, as though it were, sort of come over the top of it 
and there’ll be a thin layer, maybe about an inch or two inches of soil. 
And so the seed will fall into the soil and the soil’s rather sandy and it 
doesn’t take long until that seed begins, very quickly, to grow up and it 
look like you’re gonna have a great crop. The only problem is it doesn’t 
get any roots and without root it cannot take hold. It will grow quickly 
and spring up, but then it will wither and it will pass away. And Jesus 
said there are many people who are like that. The soil that they have is a 
soil that is nothing more than just shallow soil, nothing really can get 
down, nothing really can get into it and so the result is that it’s rocky, 
it’s sandy. 
 
I remember so well when my son was doing a Science Fair project in the 5th 
grade and we were living in Florida and I had a…, one of the guys, who was 
involved in agriculture, take us out to a field and get some soils and we 
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got this incredibly rich dark soil that they grown crops in there in 
Florida and then we got some sand and then we got some a…, rocky stuff and 
put it all together. I remember we put those seeds in there and the first 
one that started sprouting and growing was that sand. It was amazing how 
fast it grew and every day we’d water it and it’d get a little bigger. But 
then came the day when it couldn’t find any deeper root and suddenly the 
sandy one began to turn yellow and the vine began to wither and to fade 
and to fall. And Jesus said there are many people who are like that, they 
love to come and hear, give them a lot of seed, but the seed isn’t gonna 
take root and without the root it’s going to evaporate quickly, it’s gonna 
be shallow. There are a lot of shallow people. There’s a lot of shallow 
spirituality in our world, a lot of people who are wanting sweet seed for 
a short season and then it’s gone. Well He talked about one other here and 
He said a…, down in verse 14 that: 
 
“There are those who have seed that falls among the thorns…” 
 
And Jesus tells us what the THORNS are, He says: 
 
“…when they’ve heard they go out and are choked with cares and riches and 
pleasures of this life that bring no fruit to maturity.” 
 
It gets into the soil and it starts to take root, but really this is an 
issue of what’s going on on the surface and there are the weeds and the 
thorns that start coming up alongside of it and before long it just gets 
choked out in all the stuff. How sad it is to see that happen. People who 
let the seed get into their life and begin to take root, they start to 
grow, but it’s not long until it’s not just a shallow experience, but it’s 
a cluttered experience. And Jesus warns us about the fact that there are a 
lot of things in life that can take away our ability to grow and to bear 
fruit spiritually. We get hung up, we get tangled up in the weeds, in the 
thorns, they’re there in the soil too and it all depends on which one you 
pay attention too. That’s why whenever you plant something you have to go 
out and pull the weeds from around it or it won’t be long until you’ll 
have a beautiful plant, but then it’s just surrounded by the weeds. So 
Jesus talked about the weeds, the thorns, the cares, the riches and the 
pleasures. Isn’t that interesting? The cares of this life, the riches of 
this life and the pleasures of this life; what a tragedy it would be for 
Prestonwood to be a place where great seed is being scattered and yet for 
the fields around it to be full of people who receive that seed, but let 
it get choked out by cares and riches and pleasures. Well, of course the 
fourth soil is the one that He mentions here on verse 15 He said: 
 
“But the ones that fell on the good ground are those who, having heard the 
word with a noble and good heart, keep it and…” 
 
Listen to this! 
 
“…they bear fruit with patience.” 
 
That literally means over time they bear fruit, but they bear a fruit that 
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remains. Their life becomes fruitful vines. Their lives are filled and 
overflowing with the beauty of the Word of God and the strength and the 
maturity of a faith and a life that’s being lived unto God. What Jesus was 
saying in this parable was that what matters in you and what matters in me 
is the heart. What do you bring to church with you? So many talk about 
what do I get at church. I go to church to get this. I go to church to get 
that. It’s not what you get it’s what you bring and the question is what 
kind of heart do you bring? What kind of soil is there in you? James warns 
us about this as well. In James 1:21 he said: 
 
21Therefore lay aside all filthiness and overflow of wickedness, and 
receive with meekness the implanted word, which is able to see…to save 
your souls. 22But be doers of the word, and not hearers only, deceiving 
yourselves. 23For if anyone is a hearer of the word and not a doer, he is 
like a man observing his natural face in a mirror; 24for he observes 
himself and goes away immediately and forgets what kind of man he was. 
25But he who looks into the perfect law of liberty and continues in it, is 
not a forgetful hearer but a doer of the word and that one will be blessed 
in what he does. 
 
It’s amazing to me how much that sounds like Psalm 1:   [verse 3] 
 
The one who is like a tree planted by the river of living water, bringing 
forth fruit in its season. It’s leaf doesn’t wither; And whatever he does 
shall prosper. 
 
You want a life that’s full? You want a life that’s overflowing? You want 
a life that’s rich and abundant and fruitful? Than let your heart be ready 
to receive the seed of the Word of God. God will grow you and God will 
grow in and through you a harvest beyond anything that you can imagine. 
Well, those are the words of Jesus. That was His opening story. That was 
the challenge. Let me CLOSE IT TONIGHT WITH 3 WORDS…3 words that I think 
are important for every one of us. 
 
First and foremost there’s a WORD OF WARNING. I think the word of warning 
is this, hearing the Word of God and being near where the seed is 
scattered is never a casual experience. There’s always something of 
spiritual significance and magnitude happening when the Word of God is 
being sown and scattered and therefore I encourage you to guard your 
heart. The first time you hear the gospel and understand who Christ is and 
what Christ came to do respond. It’s so important for people not to grow 
callous and hard and…and casual about the Word of God. But the Word of 
God, the seed, needs to be treasured and needs to be honored and needs to 
be received. When you hear God’s instruction to you about an area of 
obedience in your life don’t resist, obey, because the word of warning is 
that, that which we hear and that which we receive is something for which 
we will be responsible and that’s why it’s so important that we guard the 
commitment to sowing to the soils of lives, young lives, the seed of 
Scripture. You know one of the wonderful things that’s happening right now 
while we’re here is that we have a ministry called Awanna where boys and 
girls are having the seed sown in their minds and hearts, they’re learning 
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the Word of God. Hundreds, yea, even probably more than a thousand boys 
and girls are on this campus tonight and they are learning the Scripture. 
We have student ministry groups, junior high and high school who are 
gathering tonight and the Word of God is being scattered and sown because 
we want to do everything we can at the earliest time possible when the 
soil is tender and ready and cultivated and ready to receive that boys and 
girls can hear and respond to Christ. You know the statistics, 85% of all 
the people that ever receive Christ do so before the age of 18. Why? 
Because when you’re young there’s a soil that pliable, there’s a soil 
that’s open and the longer you go and the harder you become the harder it 
is to open your heart to the gospel. So the word of warning is the word of 
the Proverbs:    
 
Watch over you heart with all diligence, for out of the heart flow the 
issues of life. 
 
That’s one of the most important words for us to hear every time we come 
and gather together. Proverbs 4:23: 
 
Watch over you heart with all diligence, for out of the heart flow the 
issues of life. 
 
But then there’s also a WORD OF CHALLENGE, not only a word of warning, 
there’s a word of challenge and that word of challenge is to let the Word 
of God work in you and let the Word of God work in me so that our lives 
may be fruitful unto God. Hosea said it this way:   [10:12-13] 
 
12Sow for yourselves righteousness; reap in mercy; break up your fallow 
ground for it is time to seek the LORD, for He comes and rains 
righteousness on you. 13For you have plowed wickedness; and you have reaped 
iniquity. You have eaten the fruit of lies, because you have trusted in 
your own ways and in the multitude of mighty men. 
 
How important is the challenge, to hear, to receive, to honor, to grow the 
Word of God. So there’s a word of warning, there’s a word of challenge… 
 
And then there’s a WORD OF ENCOURAGEMENT. A word of encouragement and 
that’s a word to all of those of you who are workers in the fields. I know 
that tonight I’ve got many who are here who love Christ, who more than 
anything else in your life, whenever you gather you want the soil of your 
heart to be right, to receive the Word of God. But you also know what it’s 
like to go out into the fields of the world and to be a seed sower and a 
scatterer and it’s not long before you begin to see the soils of others 
lives and it’s easy to get discouraged, it’s easy to wonder can my…can I 
really make a difference, is my life really of significance for Christ. 
How can I really impact and influence other people’s lives? Well, Paul 
knew that and he wrote to the church in Galatia in Galatians chapter 6 in 
verse 9 these words: 
 
And let us not grow weary while doing good, for in due season we shall 
reap if we do not lose heart. 
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You see there’s never anything wrong with the seed, there are many times 
things wrong with the soil, but if you and I as believers will follow 
Christ and be faithful to the business of scattering and sowing the seed, 
though there are times of discouragement and times of frustration there 
will be days when there will be hours of reaping and the joy and the 
celebration will be like none other in life. That’s why we come and we 
pray and we sow the seed on Wednesday nights that we might grow and mature 
and follow Christ and bear fruit to His name. And so this is a place of 
planting and this is a place of praying and this is a place of waiting and 
it is a place of believing because we know and we believe that in due time 
we will reap if we do not faint. 
 
In 1992 I left Dallas having spent 3 wonderful years with the fellowship 
called Prestonwood to go to Florida and to be a pastor there. It was a 
wonderful season of life and of ministry for me, but never did I imagine 
that God would have a season of life where I would come back to this place 
and in coming back to this place many things are the same and many things 
are very different. Certainly there are some people who are not here today 
that I’m sorry that they’re not here. Things have happened in their lives 
that have caused them to fall away. But one of the greatest things that 
has happened in my life is to come back and to see so many whose hearts 
reflected good soil years ago and today they’re growing and today they’re 
fruit bearing and I’m seeing that fruit being born in their lives and in 
the ministries of this church. We have been blessed of God to have a soil, 
a ground that has been fertile and from it we have seen many who have not 
just been shallow or been calloused, but lives that have been transformed 
through the power of the gospel of Jesus Christ and I am so grateful for 
all of the fruit that’s being born in this place, but it will only 
continue to happen if we guard our hearts. Guard the soil of your life. 
Let the truth of God grow in you that you may be fruitful for the glory of 
Christ. 


